## NORTHSIDE COIN CLUB



P.O. Box 1837 Broomfield, CO 80038-1837

July 2013

Founded in 2001, Member: ANA, CWNA

#### **Upcoming Meeting Announcement**

The monthly Northside Coin Club meeting will be held on Tuesday July 9<sup>th</sup>, 2013 at 7 PM (doors open at 6:30) at the Cimarron Village Community Building in Broomfield, see our web site www.northsidecoinclub.org for directions.

NOTE the club's new meeting night. This was voted in by the members at the June meeting.

Other Announcements

**RAFFLE PRIZE** – This months' Raffle Prize is a 1944-S Lincoln Cent graded MS66 RD by NGC.

**PROGRAM** – The program this month will be an Auction. Items donated to the club will be auctioned off in addition to items brought by club members. So bring in some stuff you would like to auction off and be ready to bid on other items in the auction.

**SNACKS** – No one has volunteered to bring snacks in July.

If you would like to bring snacks, just sign up on the attendance sheet for the month you would like to bring them.

No one has signed up yet to bring snacks for any other future meetings.

<u>COIN of the MONTH</u> – Any Foreign Coin (<u>Excluding</u> Canadian coins, as we have another month designated for them). (A nice, no problems, coin that you, as a collector, would like to have, would be appreciated).

[The "Coin of the Month" works as follows. Bring one coin, of the type described as the featured coin of the month, preferably in a 2x2 or flip. If you bring a coin, you will get a ticket in the drawing and your coin goes into the pot. We then draw one ticket and the winner gets the entire pot of coins that were featured.

**SHOW and TELL** – Bring some interesting item from your collection that you would like to show the members and give a quick (1 minute) talk on.

<u>ANA NEWS</u> –The American Numismatic Association announced the results of the ANA election. Walt Ostromecki is the new President. Jeff Garrett was elected Vice-President. The winning Governors are Gary Adkins, Scott T. Rottinghaus, Dr. Ralph W. Ross, Mike Ellis, Greg Lyon, Jeff Swindling, and Laura Sperber.

<u>UPCOMING PROGRAMS</u> – In September there may be a program on "Civil War Tokens".

#### Minutes, Notes, and Happening of last months' meeting

Last month's meeting was held on June 6<sup>th</sup>. We had 25 members and two guests in attendance. Guest Eve is the wife of member John B. and guest Bob Carr of the Denver Coin Club.

President Dave F. called the meeting to order at 7:01.

Dave reminded the club members that there were old copies of various coin magazines and papers to borrow.

Mark H. announced that some VHS tapes, on various coin topics, had been donated by John B. and were available for free to members.

Steve L. had the Ohio National Parks quarter available, along with the 2013 Native American and Teddy Roosevelt dollars.

Dave reviewed the May shows. The Denver Coin Expo had good customer traffic and was a good show for Dave. Dave then talked about the upcoming Colorado Springs show and the Estes Park show.

Dave reviewed the Door Prizes, Raffle, and Coin of the Month for this meeting.

Dave thanked Linda H. for bringing snacks this month.

Dave introduce the Guests present. Bob Carr, who is currently a member of the Denver Coin Club just moved to Louisville. He likes to collect Morgan dollars. He is originally from Iowa.

Eve B., wife of club member John, likes to collect Seated Liberty dimes. She also is involved with the "Coins for A's" program at the Greater Houston Coin club. Eve spent some time answering question from the club members about the "Coins for A's" program.

Dave Wi. wrote an article promoting the NSCC that was published in the "HUB" paper.

A motion was made and seconded to approve the minutes that were in the Newsletter.

A motion was made and seconded to approve the Treasurers report. We currently have \$2,911.52 in the club account. (Remember that any adult member may see the complete Treasurer's report by simply requesting to view it at the meeting.)

#### **Old Business**

Originally the club had cancelled the July meeting and had indicated that the August meeting also needed to be cancelled because of conflicts with the meeting room. See New Business for an update to these issues.

#### **New Business**

Because of the increasing issues with meeting room conflicts, the club Board, during the Board meeting held in May, decided to propose to the club that we move the meeting night. The proposal the Board presented to the club members was to move the meeting to the second Tuesday of each month. This issue was discussed by club members and an official motion was made to "Move the NSCC meeting night to the second Tuesday of each month". A vote was taken and passed unanimously, 25-0 which was greater than a 2/3rds majority of the current club membership (37).

Because of the above meeting night change;

The July and August meetings would be held.

We will need to change Web site info.

New Business Cards will need to be printed.

It was also decided to not have a Coin Fair this year but create a Flyer, advertising the NSCC, and put them up in as many stores, libraries, etc. as possible.

Dave also announced that ANACS would be having an Open House of their new facility on 6/14/2014 from 1-3pm.

#### Last Months' Show and Tell Recap

Time did not permit for Show and Tell.

#### **Prize Winners**

Coin of the Month: Sacagawea or Presidential Dollar. Andrew T. won a pot of 11 coins.

Door Prize: 2004-P Sacagawea Dollar graded MS66 by PCGS was won by Zane C.

Raffle Prize: Raffle Prize was a 2006-S Sacagawea Dollar graded PR69 Ultra Cameo by NGC and was won by Terry S.

Youth Door Prize: National Parks Quarters Holder and a 1957 Proof Roosevelt dime won by Charlotte N.

Thanks again to Ron Z. for donating prizes that are specifically to be given to Junior members.

#### **Program**

Last month the program was on "U.S. Silver Dollars – First to Last" given by club member John B. John traced the history of the Dollar from its' beginnings in the late 1700s to the current dollars. Along the way he provided historical perspectives on each coin type and various varieties that were created.

#### Requests

If you have pictures of coins that you would like to see in the Coin Chatter under the Coin Picture of the Month, please email them to your Secretary. I would prefer jpeg files that are 40k or less in size with a white background.

If you would like to write an article on a coin subject that interests you, and you think other members would be interested in that subject also, send it to your Secretary and it can be published in the Coin Chatter.

**The NSCC needs programs!** If you have a program idea or know of someone who can do a program at an upcoming NSCC meeting, contact the NSCC President or Secretary.

The President or Secretary can be contacted at info@northsidecoinclub.org

#### UP COMING COIN SHOWS

#### JULY 21st

ESTES PARK COIN AND CURRENCY SHOW

ESTES PARK CONFERENCE CENTER

101 S. St. Vrain Ave

ESTES PARK, CO

9ам то 5рм

CONTACT: CHRIS ARNAUD (970) 373-8100

#### AUGUST 3RD

AURORA COIN SHOW

RED LION HOTEL

3200 S. PARKER ROAD

Corner of I-225 and Parker Road. Turn on Vaughn Way

9ам то 5рм

Contact: Theo Gould (303) 364-1572

www.Tozan.com

# OFFICERS & DIRECTORS FOR 2013

President \*

DAVE F.

VICE PRESIDENT

DAVE WI.

SECRETARY\*

MARK H.

TREASURER

DAVE WE.

DIRECTOR # 1

KENT J.

DIRECTOR #2\*

STEVE L.

DIRECTOR #3

LINDA H.

\* INDICATES THAT THIS PERSONS' TERM EXPIRES AT THE END OF 2013

#### **Coin Picture of the Month**



### **Secretary's Editorial Page**

(Views here are mine and may not reflect the views of the NSCC or its other officers)

No editorial this month.

If you would like to submit an article for the newsletter or an editorial to be used in the "Secretary's Editorial Page", just email it to me at <a href="mailto:info@northsidecoinclub.org">info@northsidecoinclub.org</a>.